
Respected Seniors & Friends,

Greetings.

Once again this you’re National President having monthly interaction with National 
Executive Committee and Office Bearers and Hon. Members.

It is almost six months having taken over as National President. I have tried to be 
active and accordingly, I initially devoted my time to website development agenda 
and youth empowerment agenda. I am happy to share that the website is totally 
revamped and updated website was launched at Pune NTC. Thereafter, in this 
month, we have made the “TAX CLINIC” page fully functional and the Real Time 
Updates are being regularly on daily basis updated on the website. I request all the 
members to take the advantage of TAX CLINIC where senior Tax Advocates will 
answer your queries on Direct & Indirect Taxes. Youth Empowerment Committee is 
in full swing and it has organized two physical programs, one at Indore and another 
at Kanpur. They shall be organizing one more program by month end at Vadodara. 
I am thankful to Chairmen of both the committees.

In the span of six months’ time, we have organized Six NEC’s, One RRC, Six 
One Day Conferences, One International Study Tour, Republic Day Celebrations 
and Ninteen Webinars. Thus, putting in all efforts to achieve the three goals of 
Federation viz. Education, Ethics and Excellence. In various NTC/NEC we had 
High Court Judges, Tribunal Members as our Chief Guest, Guest of Honor.

It is for the first time we have formed a GSTAT Bar Co-ordination Committee 
having representation from entire India. On publication of GSTAT Rules, 
the committee deliberated and prepared suggestions on the same which are 
submitted to Hon. President, GSTAT. Appointment for personal meeting with 
delegation was sought from the Hon. President, GSTAT. However, on account of 
unavoidable circumstances the same is deferred for current month. We also trying 
for an appointment with Chairman, Central Board of Direct Taxes for submitting a 
representation on Direct Taxes during the current month.

We have executed one International Study Tour at Baku, Azerbaijan and the other 
is planned for Phuket & Krabi on 12th of July to 17th of July, 2025.

The forth coming program are listed in AIFTP Time and is to the knowledge of all 
respected members. The webinar series on Income Tax Bill, 2025 shall continue till 
26th September, 2025 on almost all Friday with eminent legal faculties. Members are 
requested to take advantage of this webinar series and updated website.

Proposed amendments to constitution have been emailed to all the members and 
suggestions in this regard are solicited for.

I would welcome any suggestions from Hon. Members for the activity of Federation 
in order to achieve the goal of Federation.

I am thankful to each of you for your kind support and solicit the support for the 
entire year.

Samir S. Jani  
National President

mom

President's Communique
Samir S. Jani, Advocate


